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January 2020  
 
Dear Freeport-McMoRan Employee / Contractor: 

As Freeport-McMoRan’s medical director, I would like to remind all employees / contractors 
of your responsibility to ensure you are medically fit when traveling to Indonesia for business. 

Though Jakarta is a large modern city, you should know the level of medical care available in 
the city and region is very different from what is available in Western countries. Medical 
emergencies can be far more serious if they occur while in the city. Not only does the difficult 
climate cause its own issues, but any emergency medical response may be hindered by 
severely congested traffic and an extremely overburdened ambulance service. 

The Grasberg Mining district in the Highlands of Papua, Indonesia, has its own risks and 
unique environmental traits, including extreme altitude that could exacerbate medical 
problems or untreated medical symptoms. In the Lowlands where Kuala Kencana is located, 
the environment also has hazards, including heat illness and infectious diseases.  

Please keep in mind, the risks in Papua are aggravated by its remote location and limited 
medical care. Meaning, any severe medical problem or illness may require a lengthy and 
difficult evacuation to another country for a higher level of care.  

If you are traveling to Indonesia on business, you are responsible for alerting your physician 
to any recent medical concerns or symptoms as well as telling your physician you are 
traveling for work to a country with very limited medical care, remote locations, and multiple 
environmental and public health issues.  
 
If you or your doctor have any questions or concerns, please contact the International SOS 
doctors on site at MedicalAdvisors-Freeport@internationalsos.com. If you have additional 
questions, you can contact me at rvinroot@fmi.com. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard A. Vinroot MD MPH 
Vice President-Medical Director 
Freeport-McMoRan Inc. 
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